Memorandum
City of Lawrence 

Public Works
	TO:
	David L. Corliss, City Manager

	FROM:
	David Cronin, City Engineer

	CC:
	Diane Stoddard, Cynthia Wagner, Casey Toomay, Diane Trybom

	DATE:
	March 3, 2015

	RE:
	Vacation of Public Access Easement, 1301 W. 24th Street, Collegium KU 1301, LLC


Background

On March 10, 2015, the City Commission will conduct a public hearing to consider the vacation of a public access easement; described as:

A portion of a 70’ easement, located in Colony Woods Addition, Lot 1, Block 1, in the City of Lawrence, Douglas County, Kansas (Known as 1301 W. 24th Street).  
The owner, Collegium KU 1301, LLC, proposes the vacation to expand a building to the west, into 20' of the easement (see attached application).  
All utilities, as well as property owners within 200 feet, were notified.  No objections were received.  An existing city water meter in the easement will be relocated with the site improvements.
Action Request
Conduct public hearing and pending discussion, approve Order of Vacation for a public access easement at 1301 W. 24th Street, as requested by property owner Collegium KU 1301, LLC, contingent on the existing water meter being relocated with site improvements.
